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Dear Fellows and colleagues,

I feel honoured and humbled to be writing my first message as Academy President. 

My profound gratitude goes to Immediate Past President Prof Chak-sing Lau for his great 
mentorship and trust, and to all fellow Council members for their confidence in me. I am also 
delighted to introduce our new team of Officers: Vice-President (General Affairs) Dr Yu-fat Chow, 
Vice-President (Education and Examinations) Prof Paul Bo-san Lai, Honorary Secretary Dr Wing-
cheong Leung, Honorary Treasurer Prof Eric Wai-choi Tse, and Editor Prof Martin Chi-sang Wong. 
You will find their introductions in this issue and on the Academy website (https://www.hkam.org.
hk), which has recently been revamped under the incredible effort of the Secretariat.

Medical and dental practices are undergoing momentous changes amid the pandemic, with 
emerging fields, such as genetic and genomic medicine, posing both opportunities and challenges, 
and evolving public needs and expectations informing our future standards of practice. In this new 
environment, I believe there are at least three things the Academy should do. 

First, we have to revisit our training paradigm to ensure the skills and knowledge we intend to instil 
are fit for purpose, and that the way we do so is effective. To this end, we are working on an online 
educational platform to enhance the learning experience of our Fellows. Deepest appreciation must 
again be given to Prof Lau for his tireless lobbying efforts in securing new government funding for 
this purpose. The online platform, tentatively named eHKAM, is expected to be launched in late 
2021, and will, in conjunction with the HKJC ILCM, provide leverage for pursuing the idea of 
establishing an education office of the Academy. 

Second, we have to go beyond skills and knowledge by focusing more intently on ethics and 
professionalism, and cultivating among our Fellows and trainees professional attitudes and 
behaviours that will enable them to embrace all these changes. The Academy’s Professionalism and 
Ethics Committee is presently formulating best practice guidelines as a foundation to promote good 
practice in various aspects. 

Third, we need to re-examine and realign connections along the necessary continuum between 
undergraduate education, postgraduate training, and clinical service needs, particularly in the context 
of technological advancement, evolving modes of practice, and changing societal expectations. We 
shall strengthen and expand strategic ties with local, regional, and overseas counterparts who share 
this belief.

As we enter the Year of the Ox, the Academy will continue to serve the community, starting with the 
provision of online vaccination training for healthcare professionals participating in the territory-
wide COVID-19 Vaccination Programme. And before we resume meeting face-to-face again at the 
Academy Building in the not-too-distant future, may I wish you and your families good health, 
peace, and happiness. 

Take care and stay vigilant, body and spirit.

Prof Gilberto Ka-kit Leung
President
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Prof Gilberto Ka-kit Leung
President

Prof Gilberto Leung is Tsang Wing-Hing Professor in Clinical Neuroscience and 
Associate Dean (Teaching & Learning) of the Li Ka Shing Faculty of Medicine at The 
University of Hong Kong (HKU). He holds a MS and a PhD from HKU, and a LLM 
in Medical Law and Ethics with Distinction from the University of Edinburgh. He 
works as an Honorary Consultant Neurosurgeon at Queen Mary Hospital, specialising 
in endoscopic neurosurgery. His research interests include neuro-oncology and 
neuroprotection, as well as medical education, law, and ethics. Prof Leung served the 
Academy as Vice-President (Education & Examinations) from 2016 to 2020, and he is 
Co-chairman of the Academy’s Professionalism and Ethics Committee. 

One of the goals of Prof Leung’s tenure as President of HKAM is to further enhance the 
connections and dialogues between undergraduate education, postgraduate training, 
and clinical service needs in the context of technological advancement, evolving modes 
of practice, and changing societal expectations. 

Dr Yu-fat Chow
Vice-President (General Affairs)

Dr Yu-fat Chow is a specialist in anaesthesiology qualified in Hong Kong, Australia, and 
New Zealand, with interests in cardiac and paediatric anaesthesia, trauma, resuscitation, 
and sedation. He is the consultant anaesthetist in the Queen Elizabeth Hospital and the 
Hong Kong Children’s Hospital.

In addition to clinical anaesthesia, Dr Chow has actively participated in areas of medical 
education and simulation. He founded the multidisciplinary Hong Kong Society for 
Simulation in Healthcare and the Resuscitation Council of Hong Kong. He was the 
Chairman of the Board of Education before he became the President of the Hong Kong 
College of Anaesthesiologists from 2011 to 2015. He was previously the Honorary 
Treasurer of the Academy.

Dr Chow, together with the Officers of the Academy, will assist the President to foster the 
well-being of all Academy Fellows, and will continuously enhance the corporate management of the Academy. As such, 
we can fulfil our key responsibilities in the specialist training for the Hong Kong doctors and other scholarly activities of 
the Academy.

Prof Paul Bo-san Lai
Vice-President (Education and Examinations)

Prof Paul Lai is the Medical Director, Quality & Safety at The Chinese University of Hong 
Kong (CUHK) Medical Centre. He graduated from CUHK and received surgical training 
in Hong Kong and Edinburgh. He is an active academic surgeon with experience in 
undergraduate medical education and surgical training. Previously, Prof Lai was the Director 
of the Office of Medical Education at Faculty of Medicine, CUHK and the Honorary Chief 
of Service in the Department of Surgery at the Prince of Wales Hospital (2008–2018).Prof 
Lai has actively participated in the work of the College of Surgeons of Hong Kong, serving 
as Vice President (2010–2013), Censor-in-chief (2013–2016) and President (2016–2019). 
He also previously served as the Deputy Chairman of the Academy’s Education Committee.

Prof Lai has developed an interest in administrative medicine, medical law and mediation. He 
was elected as a fellow of the Royal Australasian College of Medical Administrators, a fellow 

of the Faculty of Public Health (UK) and a fellow of the Hong Kong College of Community Medicine (Administrative 
Medicine) in 2018. He studied for a master’s degree in medical law at the University of Northumbria and he is an 
accredited mediator in Hong Kong under the Hong Kong Mediation Accreditation Association Limited.

New Officers of the Academy Council
We are pleased to introduce the six Officers elected at the 27th Annual General Meeting of the Hong Kong Academy of 
Medicine held in December 2020. Please see the Academy website for more details: https://www.hkam.org.hk/
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Dr Wing-cheong Leung
Honorary Secretary

Dr Wing-cheong Leung graduated from the Medical School of The University of Hong 
Kong (HKU). He completed his specialist training in Obstetrics and Gynaecology at Tsan 
Yuk Hospital and Queen Mary Hospital. Dr Leung has subspecialised in maternal and 
fetal medicine and has trained overseas at the Perinatal Centre at the University of Toronto 
in Canada and at the Fetal Medicine Centre at University College London in the UK. 
He is a subspecialist in maternal and fetal medicine accredited by the Royal College of 
Obstetricians and Gynaecologists (UK) and by Hong Kong College of Obstetricians and 
Gynaecologists in 2005. He also gained a MD (HKU). His current positions include 
Consultant Obstetrician & Chief-of-Service, Dept of O&G, Kwong Wah Hospital; 
Honorary Clinical Professor, Dept of O&G, HKU; Honorary Clinical Professor, Dept of 
O&G, The Chinese University of Hong Kong; and Immediate Past President (2016-18), 
Hong Kong College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists.

With his new position as the Honorary Secretary, Dr Leung would like to contribute to the Academy in upholding the 
specialist training and standard of specialist practice during the global pandemic of COVID-19.

Prof Eric Wai-choi Tse
Honorary Treasurer

Prof Eric Tse is currently Clinical Professor in the Department of Medicine, The University 
of Hong Kong (HKU), and specialist in Haematology and Haematological Oncology. He 
graduated MBBS with the John Anderson Gold Medal from HKU and pursued post-
graduate study at the University of Cambridge. He obtained his PhD and was awarded the 
Max Perutz Prize from the MRC Laboratory of Molecular Biology, Cambridge. 

In addition to his clinical, research, and teaching responsibilities, Prof Tse holds leadership 
positions in various local and international organisations. He is Assistant Dean (Enabling 
Platforms) at the LKS Faculty of Medicine at HKU and Chairman of the HKU/HA 
HKW Institutional Review Board. He is also Chairman of the Specialty Board of 
Haematology and Haematological Oncology of the Hong Kong College of Physicians. 
Prof Tse is a past Chairman of the Hong Kong Society of Haematology and is currently 
serving the American Society of Hematology (ASH) as a Steering Committee Member of 

the Highlight of ASH programme. 

Prof Tse hopes that, with his broad experience and expertise, he can make a valuable contribution to the smooth and 
efficient operation of the Academy.

Prof Martin Chi-sang Wong
Editor

Prof Martin Wong is a specialist in Family Medicine and a researcher in the field of cancer 
screening and chronic disease prevention. Professor Wong has around three hundred 
publications in international peer-reviewed journals, and received over 15 research awards 
for studies in his research area. He is the Co-Chair of the NCD stream of APRU Global 
Health Programme; Co-Chairman of the Grant Review Board, Health and Medical 
Research Fund, Food and Health Bureau (FHB); a member of the Expert Advisory Panel 
in Implementation Science of the HKSAR government, and a member of the Research 
Council of the FHB. He has been a reviewer of the Medical Research Council (MRC), 
United Kingdom; expert reviewer of the National Medical Research Council (NMRC), 
Singapore; external examiners of doctoral thesis in various Universities; and an external 
reviewer of the Public Policy Research Funding Scheme, Research Grant Council (RGC) 
of Hong Kong. He has been selected for the “Master Teacher” and the “Annual Teacher of 

the Year Award” for seven years. In 2016, he was conferred as an Honorary Fellow by the Hong Kong Academy of Nursing, 
and Fellows of various Academies, Royal Colleges and professional societies. He was appointed as an Adjunct Professor of 
the Peking Union Medical College and Adjunct Professor of Global Health by the Peking University. 

As Editor, Prof Wong has overseen solid improvements in the Hong Kong Medical Journal over the past few years, and he 
intends to continue building the reputation and impact of the Journal in future.
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News and Announcements
2020 Academy’s writing and research awards results announced
The Academy presents a range of awards and prizes that are awarded to individuals in the pursuit of excellence in art and 
science of medicine. 

Congratulations to the winners of the 2020 awards:

Best Original Paper Award

Name Paper Title

Dr Sze-ki Li and her co-authors Patterns of COVID-19 on Computed Tomography Imaging

Dr Jeremy Yuen-chun Teoh and his co-authors Attitudes, Acceptance, and Registration in relation to Organ Donation 
in Hong Kong: A Cross-sectional Study

Dr Osanna Yee-ki Wan and her co-authors External Validation of a Simple Scoring System to Predict Pregnancy 
Viability in Women Presenting to an Early Pregnancy Assessment Clinic

Prize for Best Original Research by Young Fellows

Medal Name Paper Title

Gold Dr Eugene Yu-hin Chan and his team Both the Rituximab Dose and Maintenance Immunosuppression 
in Steroid-dependent / Frequently-Relapsing Nephrotic Syndrome 
have Important Effects on Outcomes

Silver Dr James Wesley Ching-hei Cheng and 
his team

Randomised Controlled Trial: Can Topical Timolol Maleate 
Prevent Complications for Small Superficial Infantile 
Haemangiomata in High-risk Areas?

Bronze Dr Michael Shing-fung Lee and his team Prediction Model for Short-term Mortality after Palliative 
Radiotherapy for Patients having Advanced Cancer: A Cohort 
Study from Routine Electronic Medical Data

Best Original Research by Trainees

Medal Name Paper Title

Gold Dr Harmony Hau-man To A Prospective Study on Blood Citrate Levels and Clinical Correlations in 
Patients Receiving Regional Citrate Anticoagulation

Silver Dr Janus Siu-him Wong Artificial Intelligence in Hip Fracture Prediction Subsequent to Distal 
Radius Fracture

Bronze Dr Chi-chun Ho Clinical Evaluation of the Genome Subtraction-Derived, SARS-CoV-2-
specific COVID-19-nsp2 Real-time RT-PCR Assay
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Annual subscription 2021
Demand notes for annual subscription were sent in January 2021. Fellows are strongly advised to settle the payment as soon 
as possible.

Reminders:
1.	 Fellows are required to make payment of annual subscription on or before 30 June 2021. A surcharge of $1,000 or pro-

rated rate where applicable will be levied for overdue payment.
2.	 All payments must be received before 30 September 2021.

According to Bylaw 6.4:
If a member’s fee or any other moneys due by a member to the Academy is not received by the Academy within 9 months after such 
payment falls due, despite two written reminders by the Academy to pay, the member shall automatically forfeit his membership.

3.	 The due annual subscription will be debited automatically from the designated bank or credit card account.
4.	 Honorary Fellows, Fellows aged >70 years, or Fellows who reached age 70 years in the past subscription year do not need 

to pay the annual subscription.
5.	 Fellows who reside outside Hong Kong or who have retired from all remunerative practice/job/business must submit 

formal written requests for reduced rates before 31 December 2021. The reduced rate will take effect from the following 
year (i.e., 2022).

Credit card online payment service
Online payment service makes settlement of annual subscription easier and more flexible. Fellows can log-on to iCMECPD 
website, choose “Fellows’ Area” > “Annual Subscription” and follow the instructions to make the payment. A Quick User 
Guide is also available from the iCMECPD website:
https://admin.icmecpd.hk/download/Quick_User_Guide_for_Fellows_online_payment_v1.pdf

e-Receipt
Fellows, who have paid annual subscription, can view and print the e-receipt by logging into iCMECPD website (“User’s 
Corner” > “Receipt for Annual Subscription”). To help save the environment, Fellows may register for e-receipt instead of 
receiving a hard copy by post upon receipt of the demand notes.

academyfocus goes online
From this Spring 2021 issue, academyfocus will only be available online. Fellows will receive an email announcement when 
each new issue is available, and the issue can be read or downloaded from the new Academy website: 
https://www.hkam.org.hk/academyfocus

Fellows with any comments or suggestions regarding academyfocus, please contact the Editorial Board:
focus@hkam.org.hk
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Young Fellows Chapter

Young Fellows Chapter
Chicken Soup for the Doctor's Soul

Submissions welcome all year round !
Simply email your article or audio recording to yfc@hkam.org.hk

Indicate "Chicken Soup for the Doctor's Soul" in the email title, 
and leave your name and contact information.

Enquiries: Ms Christine Kuai 28718727

Submit NOW to 
get your story 
included in our 
upcoming 
publications and 
audio productions!

HONG KONG ACADEMY OF MEDICINE

Is there someone in your life who has inspired you?
Are there life experiences that have motivated you?

Please share your stories, smiles and tears
from your professional and daily life

Be a source of POSITIVITY for all!
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HKJCDPRI Updates
Overview of COVID-19 Vaccines
To help the general public in Hong Kong to better understand the pandemic, the HKJCDPRI has kept up to date with the 
development of the COVID-19 vaccine, and regularly disseminates the latest information via social media and our website. Dr 
Jimmy Chan is President of the Hong Kong Association for Conflict and Catastrophe Medicine and he is Regional Director 
(HK) of Advanced HazMat Life Support International, based in the US. In January 2021, Dr Chan provided an overview 
of the current status of COVID-19 vaccine deployment in Hong Kong, providing information about the types of vaccine 
available and the benefits of vaccination. He also explains some precautions that people should be aware of in order to prepare 
for receiving the vaccine. 
https://www.hkjcdpri.org.hk/zh/迎接新冠狀病毒疫苗小錦囊 
[available in Chinese only]

This blog post provided a timely update on an earlier contribution 
from Dr Chan in October 2020. In that post, Dr Chan provided 
an overview of the process involved in developing a vaccine, and the 
different kinds of COVID-19 vaccine being researched at that time.
https://www.hkjcdpri.org.hk/covid-19-vaccine-recent-development

COPE COVID-19 booklet and pilot programme on storytelling activities
Effective storytelling is a fine and beautiful art.  A good storyteller can hold the audience’s interests, unleash their imagination, 
and inspire them to think and discuss the educational messages of the story. In collaboration with the Little Green Feet Parent-
Child Reading Club, HKJCDPRI launched a pilot programme on storytelling activities. Three storytelling sessions were held 
via Zoom for students of Pok Oi Hospital Chan Kwok Wai Primary School on 18 December 2020, and 15 and 29 January 2021.  

HKJCDPRI has been collaborating with COPE to translate and 
promote a series of books that aim to improve the disaster resilience of 
children. In the storytelling activities, the COPE COVID-19 booklet 
and another two picture books were used to weave a tale in which the 
80 primary school students learnt how the virus was spread, and how to 
keep safe and positive during the COVID-19 pandemic. After listening 
to the lockdown diaries of other children from different nations, the 
students understood that they were not alone in facing the challenges 
of the pandemic and should embrace life with love and hope during 
hard times. 

The storytelling activities were warmly received by the participating 
teachers and students. Most of them were impressed by the storyteller’s 
captivating narrating skills and found the story amusing, meaningful, 
and useful in helping them cope with the challenges during the 
COVID-19 pandemic. They would also like to learn more about 
disaster preparedness and response.

Since the COVID-19 pandemic is still severe, we will continue to 
conduct storytelling activities in 40 more primary schools to educate 
students how to maintain their mental wellness during the COVID-19 
pandemic. When the pandemic subsides, our storytellers will use other COPE booklets—with themes including earthquakes, 
tsunami, floods, cyclones, and storm surges—to advocate disaster education and disaster resilience in Hong Kong. We hope that 
these storytelling activities will complement and mirror the success of our school drama, “Preparing Kids for Disasters”!

The COPE books are available for free online:
https://www.hkjcdpri.org.hk/cope-storybook-series-help-children-get-ready-disasters
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HKJC ILCM Updates
Debriefing Skills for Simulation Instructor (DSSI) Course, 7-8 November 2020 and  
23-24 January 2021
The 7th and 8th run of the Debriefing Skills for Simulation Instructor (DSSI) course were held on 7-8 November 2020 and  
23-24 January 2021, respectively. A total of 40 participants from different specialties attended the course. DSSI is one of the 
HKJC ILCM’s signature courses, which aims to provide learners the essential knowledge and skills in debriefing methods 
commonly used in simulation training courses. With the positive feedback from both participants and instructors, the next 
run will be held on 27-28 March 2021.

Participants getting familiarised with the manikin for the DSSI course Experiential scenario exercise for the DSSI course in progress

Medical Moulage and Mock-up Workshop (MMMW), 28 November 2020
To enhance the fidelity in simulated scenario for medical training, examination and research, HKJC ILCM organised a Medical 
Moulage and Mock-up Workshop (MMMW) on 28 November 2020 for 17 participants in the field of medical simulation 
education. Participants enjoyed a fun yet fruitful Saturday morning. They acquired practical knowledge about materials and 
equipment for moulage as well as skills in making skin with bruises, wounds, bleeding, and other injuries.

Hands-on practice in medical moulage for participants of the MMMW 
course

Live demonstration of medical moulage
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Event Highlights
27th Annual General Meeting, 18 December 2020
The 27th Annual General Meeting (AGM) was held in the Lim Por Yen Lecture Theatre at the Academy Jockey Club Building 
on 18 December 2020. The meeting received the report of Academy Council, the Honorary Treasurer’s report, the audited 
accounts and balance sheet, the appointment of auditor and admission of new Fellows.  

The election results of six Academy Officers as listed below were also announced during the AGM:
•	 Prof Gilberto Ka-kit Leung, President
•	 Dr Yu-fat Chow, Vice-President (General Affairs)
•	 Prof Paul Bo-san Lai, Vice-President (Education and Examinations)
•	 Dr Wing-cheong Leung, Honorary Secretary
•	 Prof Eric Wai-choi Tse, Honorary Treasurer
•	 Prof Martin Chi-sang Wong, Editor

Upcoming courses

Course title Course period

Comprehensive Simulation Educator Course (CSEC) – 4 days 6–7 & 13–14 March 2021

Procedural Sedation Safety Course (PSSC) – 1 day 20 March 2021

Debriefing Skills for Simulation Instructor Course (DSSI) – 2 days 27–28 March 2021

Course details will be available in due course. Please check the HKJC ILCM website for the latest updates: https://hkjcilcm.hk/

Enquiries:
Tel: (852) 2871 8718
Email: hkjcilcm@hkam.org.hk
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27th Annual Fellowship Conferment Ceremony held virtually, 18 December 2020
The Conferment Ceremony was unique because the Academy is committed to help prevent the spread of COVID-19 and 
protect the health of all participants. The decision by the Academy Council to change the format was not an easy one. Most 
of the participants, including all the new Fellows, joined virtually online. Officiating the Conferment Ceremony were the 
Academy’s Council members and our distinguished guests. 

Presentation of Honorary Fellowship
Prof John Chi-yan Leong was conferred Honorary Fellowship in recognition of his outstanding achievements and meritorious 
contributions to the medical profession and the community.
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Admission of Academy Fellows
A total of 237 new Academy Fellows were admitted in absentia. 

Presentation of Plaques of Appreciation
Plaques of Appreciation were presented to several former Officers and Council members in recognition of their services and 
contributions to the Academy Council.

Dr Chor-chiu Lau 
Ex Officio Member
(December 2005–December 2011)
Elected Member
(December 2011–December 2012)
Honorary Secretary
(December 2012–December 2016)
Vice-President (General Affairs)
(December 2016–December 2020)

Prof Henry Lik-yuen Chan
Honorary Secretary
(December 2016–December 2020)

Dr Axel Yuet-chung Siu
Ex Officio Member
(October 2017–October 2020)

Dr Edmond Ho-nang Pow
Ex Officio Member
(December 2018–December 2019)
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Handover of Presidential Badge
The term of office of Prof Chak-sing Lau, as the Academy’s 7th President, completed at the end of the Conferment Ceremony. 
Prof Lau handed over the Presidential Badge to Prof Gilberto Ka-kit Leung, the newly elected President, while Prof Leung 
presented a Past President Badge to Prof Lau. Prof Lau will stay in the Council for one year as Immediate Past President. 

2020 David Todd Oration held virtually, 18 December 2020
The David Todd Oration was established as the most prestigious lecture of the Academy to honour the late Prof Sir David Todd, 
Founding President of the Academy. To recognise Sir Todd’s profound contributions to the Academy, an oration in his name is 
being held annually. 

The Academy was honoured that the Dean of the Faculty of Medicine of The Chinese University of Hong Kong, Prof Ka-leung 
Chan, delivered the Oration titled “Being a Leader” this year.
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Seminar on Disclosure, Apology and Alternative Dispute Resolution: Practical Tips and 
Case Studies, 6 December 2020 
The Seminar on Disclosure, Apology & ADR: Practical Tips and Case Studies was successfully held on 6 December 2020. 
Organised by the Disclosure, Apology and Alternative Dispute Resolution (DAADR) Task Force of the Academy’s Professionalism 
and Ethics Committee (PEC), the Seminar attracted over 260 online and onsite attendees from various specialties. 

Following a successful seminar held on 18 July, at the request of the attendees, the DAADR Task Force has organised a follow-up 
seminar to provide more practical tips on apology, disclosure and mediation, through studies of local cases and discussions by a 
panel of experts from both the medical and the legal fields, as well as colleagues from Medical Protection Society and Hospital 
Authority.

Prof Gilberto Leung, PEC Co-chairman and newly elected President of the Academy, delivered the Opening Remarks and 
chaired the first Plenary Session under the theme “Apology and Open Disclosure after Mishaps”. Dr James Chiu, the other PEC 
Co-chairman, also delivered a talk on Apology Ordinance 
in this Session. Prof Paul Lai, newly elected Vice-President 
(Education and Examinations) of the Academy, delivered a 
talk on Mediation in the second Plenary Session chaired by 
Dr So Hing Yu under the theme “When Complaints Become 
Disputes” and delivered the Closing Remarks. 

Invited speakers, including Dr Sara Ho, Chief Manager, Patient 
Safety & Risk Management, Hong Kong Hospital Authority, 
shared their insightful views and practical tips for medical 
professionals on apology, open disclosure and mediation 
through local case studies in the two Panel Discussions. Dr 
Rob Hendry, Medical Director of Medical Protection Society 
also joined the second Panel Discussion online from UK.

Acknowledgement: This material / event is funded by the Professional Services Advancement Support Scheme of the Government of the 
Hong Kong Special Administrative Region. 

Disclaimer: Any opinions, findings, conclusions or recommendations expressed in this material/any event organised under this project do 
not reflect the views of the Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region or the Vetting Committee of the Professional 
Services Advancement Support Scheme.
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Special Offers for Academy Fellows
Fellows can enjoy the offers below by presenting a valid Fellowship card.

Food and Beverage
•	 Lawry’s The Prime Rib 
•	 LUMI French-Japanese Cuisine 
•	 CAFÉ LANDMARK 
•	 Cova Montenapoleone 1817
•	 Komune and TQM Taqueria, Ovolo Southside

For more details of these offers, please see the Academy website (Fellow Benefits and Services):
https://www.hkam.org.hk/fellow-benefits-and-services

Academy Souvenirs
A brand new corporate A5 notebook, priced at $80/pc or $150/2 pcs, is now available. 
Please order now as stock is limited.

The order form can be downloaded from the Academy website:
https://www.hkam.org.hk/news/list/20200207/Academy_Souvenir_Order_Form.pdf

Application for Supplementary Card
The Academy is pleased to extend the use of Academy Lounge to immediate family members of all our Fellows.

Fellows who are interested in applying a Supplementary Card, which is free of charge, for his / her immediate family members 
may complete and return an application form to the Academy Secretariat. Application form and general conditions can be 
downloaded from the Fellows’ section of the Academy website.
Applications are processed in batches, and the normal lead time is 1–2 months. After the application is approved, the 
Supplementary Card will be sent by post.

For enquiries, please contact the Academy Secretariat at 2871 8888 or hkam@hkam.org.hk.

Organising your events at the Academy
The Academy offers a wide range of venues suitable for meetings, conferences and special occasions of different scales. Onsite 
logistical and technical support, event planning as well as catering services are also available. Preventive measures are also in place 
during the pandemic. For further details, please see the Academy website: https://www.hkam.org.hk/en/events-and-services

Make a booking enquiry online now: 
https://online.hkam.org.hk/form/BookingEnquiry 

Fellows CONNECT 
Social Subcommittee formed to connect Fellows

Hotel Accommodation
•	 Hong Kong Ocean Park Marriott Hotel
•	 L’hotel Island South
•	 Ovolo Southside
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New College Council Members
The following Academy Colleges have held annual general meetings and have submitted new Council lists to the newsletter 
Editorial Board. Congratulations to all new College Office Bearers and Council members. (For lists of other College Councils, 
please refer to the Colleges section on the Academy website.)

Hong Kong College of 
Community Medicine

President	 Dr Thomas HF Tsang
Vice President	 Dr Mandy MY Ho
Chief Censor	 Dr William SW Ho
Honorary Secretary	 Dr Joan PC Fok
Honorary Treasurer	 Dr Sammy PS Ng
Council Members:	 Professor Hong Fung
			  Dr Dennis KM Ip
			  Dr Libby HY Lee
			  Dr Jackie CK Leung
			  Dr Sin-ping Mak
			  Professor Samuel YS Wong

The Hong Kong College of 
Family Physicians

President	 Dr David VK Chao
Vice-President (General Affairs)	 Dr Ho-lim Lau
Vice-President	 Dr Cecilia YM Fan
(Education & Examinations) 
Honorary Secretary	 Dr William CW Wong
Honorary Treasurer	 Dr Billy CF Chiu
Immediate Past President	 Dr Angus MW Chan
Council Members	 Dr Simon CL Au
		  Dr Edmond CW Chan
		  Dr Alvin CY Chan
		  Dr Hung-chiu Chan
		  Dr King KH Chan
		  Dr Ken KM Ho
		  Dr Eric MT Hui
		  Dr Welchie WK Ko
		  Dr Mary BL Kwong
		  Dr Maria KW Leung
		  Dr Yim-chu Li
		  Dr Matthew MH Luk
		  Dr Lorna V Ng
		  Dr Po-lun Ngan
		  Dr Wendy WS Tsui
		  Dr Marcus MS Wong
		  Prof Samuel YS Wong
		  Dr Yuk-kwan Yiu
		  Dr Esther YT Yu

President	 Dr Wilson Li
Vice-President	 Dr Wai-lam Chan
President-Elect	 Dr Sheung-wai Law
Chief Censor	 Dr Ping-tak Chan
Deputy Censor	 Dr Tak-wing Lau
Honorary Secretary	 Prof Frankie KL Leung
Honorary Treasurer	 Dr Kai-chung Poon
Immediate Past President	 Dr Wai-pan Yau
Council Members	 Dr Chi-kit Chiu
		  Dr Ming-yu Chiu
		  Dr Michael TY Ong
		  Dr Paul YT Tse
		  Dr Kam-kwong Wong

The Hong Kong College of 
Orthopaedic Surgeons

The Hong Kong College of 
Psychiatrists

President	 Dr Roger MK Ng
Vice President (General Affairs) 	 Dr Phyllis KL Chan
Vice President (Censor / Education) 	 Dr May ML Lam
Honorary Treasurer 	 Dr Jess LM Leung
Honorary Secretary 	 Dr CW Law
Council Members 	 Dr WC Chang
		  Dr KM Cheng
		  Dr WK Choi
		  Dr Samson YY Fong
		  Dr Allen TC Lee
		  Dr Bonnie WM Siu
Ex-officio 	 Prof Eric YH Chen
Chief Editor of the College Journal 	 Dr Sherry KW Chan
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Editorial Board
Prof Martin Wong (Editor)
Prof Gilberto Leung
Dr YF Chow
Dr David Lam
Mr Aaron Cheng

Chief Operations 
Officer
Ms Camellia Chau

Managing Editor
Mr Alan Purvis

President
Prof Gilberto Leung
Vice-Presidents
Dr YF Chow
Prof Paul Lai
Hon Secretary
Dr WC Leung
Hon Treasurer
Prof Eric Tse
Editor
Prof Martin Wong
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The deadline for contributions 
for the Summer 2021 issue of 
academyfocus is 1 May 2021. Please 
send any submissions by e-mail to 
focus@hkam.org.hk. All submissions 
are subject to editorial review and 
approval. Information supplied, 
whether or not included in the 
newsletter, may be posted on the 
Academy website.
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